OSCEOLA BROADCASTING CORPORATION

TELEPHONE 860 OSCEOLA, ARKANSAS
Stuttegart, Arkansas,
December 31st, 1955,

Mr. Maurice W. Nittler
Box 94- ;i
Geneva, Nebraska,

Dear Maurice: -

Thanks for your fine report of receiving our
Srecial DX Test for the National Radio Club, Your report
has been checked with our logs and found accurate, so we
are happy to verify your reception of Station KOSE, 860
ke/s, 1000 watts, Osceola, Arkansas from 2:25 to 3:00 a,.m.
Central Standard Time on Dec ember 20th, 1955.

Jimmy Maleoch and I really enjoyed running this
Test, Despite the fact that a good many NRCers already
had us verified, we received 36 reports, and expect more
to come in, The best reception was in the East where we
had several reports of S/9, and one of 25db, over! In the
west, we came in poor to fair,

John Sagson and Marvin Robbins didn't make it
back to Omaha in time to listen, so they tuned us in on
the car Radio, and logged us on the back of a shopping
bag, using match light. They even stopped at a Motel to
borrow a pehecil, Hi,

Thanks again, fat boy, for the swell report.
Sure pood to hear from you again, Be looking for another

letter soon, Good luck with your future DXing, and best
wishes for a Happy and Prosperous New Year,

Cordially,

Scocter Segraves
DX Co-ordinator.

P.,S. We haven't heard from Francis yet. Hope he heard us,
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